## **COUNCIL 10136 MEETING MINUTES 08-11-2025**

Meeting called to order at 7:33 pm by the Grand Knight.

Membership cards were not checked by Warden, however, all present were identified as members in good standing.

Prayer was offered by the Grand Knight.

After the Pledge of Allegiance, roll was waived. Previous meeting minutes were approved.

The Treasurer report was read into the record by the Treasurer. The beginning balance was \$76,797.32. Credits were \$2,187.86 disbursements were \$7,416.42 for a checking balance of \$71,568.76. The Fr. John Fund totals \$65,031.00 for a total balance of \$136,599.76. Outstanding checks total \$4,000.00. The Tapped and Uncorked balance is \$177.42, amount owed to Fr. John Fund is \$3,528.64.

The Financial Secretary reported that we have \$6,000.00 to be used to support 8 seminarians. \$10,000 was transferred from the Ed Jones Fr. John fund for this years vocation expenses.

The Recorder gave a report on correspondence to the council: Nurses for Newborns thanked us for our recent gift of \$1,000.00, Missouri Right to Life invited the Council to a Banquet & Program set for September 8, Our Lady of Guadalupe for Life invited the Council to their 16<sup>th</sup> Annual Benefit Dinner set for October 12 at Orlando's Garden South, Kenrick-Glennon Seminary invited the Council to the 33<sup>rd</sup> Annual Convivum Dinner Auction set for November 1 at the Chase Park Plaza and Special Olympics Missouri (SOMO) thanked us for our support of SOMO athletes and they are having a raffle for a 2026 Chevrolet Equinox Activ. Tickets are \$5 each or \$20 for five tickets. Last day to purchase tickets is November 3. Please contact the previous mentioned organizations for more information and if you want to buy raffle tickets please contact the GK.

Mike Kurkowski gave a report on Tapped and Uncorked: Yard signs are available as are business cards for the event. Tickets are on sale as the date for the event is set for the first Saturday of October (October 4). More volunteers are needed to run the event which is not a fund raiser but is a community event.

Chancellor Mike Amad reported that Sunday, August 31<sup>st</sup> is the Mass sponsored by the Knights, if attending, be sure to wear your blue Knights' shirt and your name badge. Kevin Winkleman is in charge of the event. The men's White House retreat is scheduled for September 18-21. There are currently 74 retreatants signed up with 25 coming from QAS. If you need more information contact Mike Amad or Bruce Bange or Chris Nelms.

Insurance Agent Timothy Buback announced the QAS Golf Tournament at Quail Creek is set for September 13.

District Deputy Charles Huey of the 41<sup>st</sup> District requested prayers for Past DD Steve McMullen who broke his knee falling down. Form 100 for membership is now null and void as the application is done on line. The quota for our council for the year is 11 new members. District Deputy Huey would like to see us achieve 41 new members. The Tootsie Roll Drive is scheduled for October 10-12..

## The GK stated that

- The Women's Acts Retreat is scheduled for September 11-14.
- The Council will have a blood drive on August 17 from 8AM to 2PM on the buses.
- August 15 is a Holy Day of Obligation for the Assumption of the Blessed Mother. Masses at QAS are at 6:15AM, 8:15 AM, 10AM and 7PM.
- Brother Knight Tony Jaskiewicz is coordinating a 9 day Father Michael McGivney Novena that starts August 13 at St. Lucy Parish (Joan of Arc) from 7-8.
- We need more members to sign up to bring food for our meetings otherwise there will be no food. The budgeted amount to spend is \$250 per meeting..
- August 9 was the State Pilgrimage for Our Lady of the Miraculous Medal.
- On October 5 the National Shrine of Mary will honor moms and families at the Lake of the Ozarks.
- Men of ST. Joseph and St. Francis Men's Ministry meet on Saturdays.

Life Director Kevin Niewoehner said that a changing table is now located in the restroom and that Brother Knight Jerry Mueller installed said changing table. .

Under Good of the Order: Prayers for Mary Jo Amad, Joe Anic, Mary Arconati, Pat Basse, Jane Beckerle, Jeff Coleman, Patti Cruthis, Deacon Tim Kurt, Will Davis, Jackie Duffey, Rick Elder, Cooper Ellis, Steve Ettling, Mary Freshman, Sean Fuller, Mike Futhey, John Gassner, Ralph Glaza, Paul Goldak, Lance Greunke, Joni Gross, Ann Holtmann, John Holtmann, Dean Jones, Dave Kalinowski, Chad Keeven, Adam Lorentz, Tom Mantia, Joseph Marshall, Stacey Mayfield, Sam McFarland, Steve McMullen, Sandy Mossman, Msgr. J(Jovanovic), Angela Mueller, Karen Mueller,, Kevin Niewoehner, Judy Reike, Anna May Schoenebeck, Donna Schuman, Mary Lou Seiffert, Kate Sundh, Ben Surewood, Tom Teschner, Annie Walsh, Trevor Wieprecht, Kerry Williams, Megan Williams, Rob Wodecker,Rick Elder, John Gasner, Trevor Wieproch and Bob Zaitz. Also, please pray for Peace in Ukraine, Renewal of Marriage and Family Life, End of Abortion, For a Pro-Life Society, Fr. Michael Murphy, Fr. Frank D'Amico and Fr. Ron Hopmeier (our priests).

The meeting closed with prayers forend to abortion by the Fr. Murphy

Respectfully submitted by the Recorder.